
The October meeting of GSCC was held on October 8, 2017 at California Dreaming in Myrtle Beach at 
4:00 PM.     

President’s Report: Pat said there wasn’t much to report this month. He said he was sorry that he had to 
cancel the club picnic in September, but with Hurricane Irma coming, he didn’t want to disrupt anyone’s 
plans to evacuate or whatever else they needed to do to prepare. 

Treasurer’s Report: Dee Lopes was absent.  

Vice-President Report: George stated that there wasn’t a VP report this month, but he did want to thank 
all the members who came to the Italian Festival on 10/7.   

Secretary Report:   Cindy Baine stated that the August minutes can be found on the club website.   

Membership Report:  Mickey Sharp reported that there are 71 paying members and two honorary 
members, with one potential new member. 

Activity Report:  Cindy Baine stated that there was no activity report this month. 

Old Business:   

GSCC Car Show:  Rick Russell reported that the trophies are in and ready and that the dash plates were 
in as well.  Rick stated that he sat down with Jud Kuhn and they went over many details.  Jud Kuhn will 
be counting on our club working well as a team and being organized.  Larry Baine will be in charge of 
judging and Cindy Baine will be in charge of registration.  They will work together to make sure that 
registration forms are well coordinated to make the judging more efficient.  John Lopes will be in charge 
of parking.  Tony Meluso, John Buncek, George Washnak and Rick Russell will help with the parking.  
Rick reminded members to bring their walkie talkies.  Donna Dobbins will be in charge of getting a small 
committee together to judge costumes.  Rick said it would be a good idea for members to wear the gray 
club t-shirts and to get to Jud Kuhn between 7 and 8:00 in the morning.    

New Business: 

By-Law Changes:  a Motion was made by Mickey Sharp and seconded by George Washnak to change 
the by-laws so that the at-large director’s seat be filled by the outgoing president.  Motion carried.  

Pat Hicks reiterated that the GSCC is now officially a member of the National Corvette Museum and he 
encouraged members to check out the website.  

Christmas Party – Dave and Busters – December 3, 2017 – 4:00 PM.  It was decided that the club would 
choose the American Classic menu for the Christmas party which is $38/person.  Pat Hicks suggested that 
since the club didn’t spend any membership dues money on the club picnic that members would pay $25 
for the Dave and Buster’s Christmas party and that the club would pick up the $18 balance of the 
restaurant tab. 

Biltmore Trip- Pat said that only three couples have committed to going on the trip and thus he will 
coordinate the trip with them. 



Cars and Coffee – November 5, 2017 

Darlington Feed and Speed show will be 10/28/17.  Larry will coordinate the trip. 

The next meeting will be held on November 12, 2017 at The Hanser House.  

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 


